
         

Confirmation KICKOFF
Sunday January 12, 5:00 p.m.
Trinity Lutheran Church, Mt. 
Healthy
I am excited to welcome a NEW 
group  of  confirmands  in  this 
new  year!  Any  youth  currently 
in  5th  grade  and  up,  who  have  not  yet  been 
confirmed,  are  invited  to  join  Hope’s  confirmation 
classes.  This  year,  we  are  going  to  combine  with  3 
other  churches  for  confirmation,  to  help  enhance 
our lessons on Lutheran faith and practices, as well 
as  to  foster  fellowship  and worship  times  together. 
Our kickoff will take place at 5 p.m. January 12, at 
Trinity Lutheran Church 1553 Kinney Ave., Mt. 
Healthy.  The  other  ELCA  Lutheran  Churches  joining 
us will be First Lutheran and Gloria Dei.

Hope  will  meet  approximately  quarterly  with  the 
other  churches,  and  the  locations  of  the  meetings 
will rotate. In between these times, we will have our 
own meetings  at  Hope on  occasional  Sundays  after 
worship.  The  classes  will  last  approximately  a  year 
and  a  half,  followed  by  a  confirmation  Sunday  for 
the  youth.  For  more  information  and  a  tentative 
schedule,  contact  Pastor  Christie.  All  youth  and 
parents  are  welcome  to  attend  the  kickoff  to  learn 
more  about  this  fun,  exciting,  and  special  time  of 
faith journey and exploration.

 Pr. Christie

GRIEFSHARE BEGINS SOON
Encourage your  friends to  attend Hope’s  Griefshare 
support  program for  persons  suffering  from loss  of 

a  loved  one.  The 
classes  will  begin 
on  January  13 
through  April  7  on 

Mondays from 4-5:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall. For 
m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n  a n d  t o  r e g i s t e r , 
visit  griefshare.org/groups/253634  or  contact 
Pastor  Christie  pastor@hopeonbluerock.org 
317-828-5949. PC

BIBLE STUDY – JANUARY 
KICKOFF LUNCH
Thursday January 9 @ 1 p.m.

Join Hope’s Bible Study group for 
food and fellowship on January 9, 
at 1 p.m! 
Please  RSVP  to  Pastor  Christie  317-828-5949  or  
pastor@hopeonbluerock.org

Bible Study will not meet on January 2,  but  in 
general,  Bible  Study  meets  regularly  on  Thursdays 
at  1p.m.,  and  is  available  on  zoom  as  well  as  in-
person.  Drop  in  any  week  as  your  schedule  allows, 
for  sessions  of  fun,  fellowship,  and  sharing  God’s 
word  together!  Contact  Pastor  Christie  if  you  have 
any questions, are interested in joining via zoom, or 
would be interested in a study series that meets at 
a different time. Pastor Christie

HOPE’S NEW COUNCIL OFFICERS
On December 1 at the Congregational Meeting, the 
following were elected to Hope’s Congregation 
Council:
President Jen Byrne
Treasurer: John Simpson
Property Chair: Mike Schweinfest

At this meeting, the 2025 Budget was approved as 
well  as  a  vote  to  allow  the  council  to  consider  and 
experiment  with  a  reduced  council  structure  for 
2025 and elect council members accordingly.
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Hope Lutheran Church has Inspired Worship 
every Sunday morning at 10 am. - in person 
and online @ www.hopeonbluerock.org   Click on 
Facebook or Youtube at the bottom of the home 
page. All persons are invited to attend.

The Hope Herald 

May 2025 be a 
blessing for 
you!!

http://www.hopeonbluerock.org
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PR. CHRISTIE’S CORNER
Happy New Year!
Hope’s Top Ten of ‘24
Rejoice  in the Lord always; again I 
will say, Rejoice. Let your gentleness 
be known to everyone. The Lord is 
near. Do not be anxious about 
anything, but in everything by prayer and 
supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be 
made known to God. And the peace of God, which 
surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts 
and your minds in Christ Jesus.–  Philippians  4:4-7 
(NRSVUE)
We  can  probably  find  many  reasons  for  us  to  be 
anxious as we enter the new year, whether that’s in 
our personal lives, in the church, or in the world. But 
every time I  read this  passage from Paul’s  letter  to 
the  Philippians,  it  reminds  me  to  rejoice  in  God’s 
love,  to  focus  on  the  good and  hopeful  things,  and 
try the best that I can to rest in God’s peace.
At  this  time  of  year,  it’s  common  to  see 
countdowns  of  top  moments  throughout  the  past 
year. And so, as we say goodbye to 2024 and hello 
to  2025,  here  is  my  Top  10  List  of  “Rejoice-able” 
moments from the past year:
10.   Hope held our first ever Blessing of the Pajamas 

service!
9.         We hosted our first session of the 

Griefshare support group, providing care for 
23 Hope folks and community members.

8.         Increased our average Worship 
Attendance by 20%

7.         We confirmed 4 new teenagers, baptized 
2 children, and welcomed 8 new adult 
members

6.         Met and EXCEEEDED our financial goal’s 
for 2025, through the Sharing Hope 
commitment campaign AND…

5.         Received over $60,000 in unexpected 
gifts, allowing us to…

4.         Install our new Digital Sign,
3.         Remodel the Fellowship Hall,
2.         Create the new Music, Movement, and 

More ministry, AND…. (drumroll)
1.         Look forward to Sharing Hope, and the 

love of Christ, with MORE people in our 
community in 2025 and beyond!

I do know that it’s been a difficult year for many of 
us  in  different  ways,  and that  we might  not  all  feel 

like rejoicing all the time. If you’re struggling to find 
the  joy  in  this  new  year,  I  invite  you  to  make  your 
own  personal  list  of  celebratory  moments  from 
2024.  Perhaps  this  is  a  way  that  each  of  us  can 
begin to find the renewal that a new year brings.
For me, I will enter this new year rejoicing because I 
am  the  pastor  at  Hope  Lutheran  Church,  a 
congregation  of  loving  and  caring  people  with  our 
hearts  focused  on  God’s  will  in  our  lives.  I  am  so 
thankful  for all  of  you,  and I  pray that the peace of 
God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard 
your hearts and minds in Christ Jesus – in 2025 and 
always. Blessings, Pastor Christie

PASTOR ON VACATION 
January 1-8
Pastor  Christie  will  be  on  vacation 
January  1-8.  If  you  have  a  pastoral 
emergency,  please  cal l  or  text  her  at 
317-828-5949, and she will find a colleague to visit 
as  needed.  We  are  also  pleased  to  welcome  back 
Rev. Joan Armstrong,  who  will  be  leading  our 
worship on January 5.      Pr. Christie

HOPE ON CHRISTMAS EVE 

Our beautifully 
decorated  sanctuary, 
choir,  and  our  delightful 
children.

All to the glory of 
God!!! 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DECEMBER THANK YOU’S AND NEWS
Thank you to:
1.   Tyler and Zachary Arany  for  carrying  the  pillow 
and crown at the Christ the King service.
2…  so  many  members  for  helping  bring  down 
the items  from  the attic to  decorate  the  church.  
(I  can  not  remember  everyone's  names  but  thank 
you very much.) 
3.  everyone who moved the risers and altar against 
the wall, the three large panels in front of the large 
altar,  setting up the Christmas Tree and decorating 
the church. (I would like to thank everyone.)
4.   Nan Davis  for  putting  up  the  pew  candles  and 
placing the Chrismons on the Christmas Tree.
5. to everyone who ordered poinsettias to decorate 
the altar for Christmas Eve service.

         Ruth Oehler, Altar Guild

Hope Lutheran Church,
We want to thank you for your support of Nate's Toy Box 
by being a drop-off  location for  toys this  year.  All  of  the 
items  collected,  donations  and  the  number  of  volunteers 
have  demonstrated  how  so  many  can 
work  together  to  extend  a  helping  hand 
and touch the lives of those struggling in 
our  community.  The  donations  received 
provide  for  families  in  the  Northwest 
Local  School  District  area  identified  by 
the  district  and  SON  Ministries  food 
pantry as those in need of assistance.

This year you helped Nate's Toy Box provide a Christmas 
for  261  families  and  772  children  and  teens  in  the 
Northwest  Local  School  District  area.  And  the  giving 
continues. Some of the remaining toys have been passed 
on  to  other  social  services  in  the  area  and  the  remaining 
toys kept to support families year round identified by the 
school  district,  fire,,  EMS  and  police  to  be  in  a  crisis 
situation.  Your  efforts  allowed  children  this  year  to 
experience  the  excitement  of  Christmas  that  may  not 
have otherwise been possible.  As you celebrate the birth 
of  Christ  this  year,  think  of  the  lives  you  have  touched 
and the hope and joy you have provided for the children.

This is the 19th year for Nate's Toy Box to honor our son, 
Nate,  who  was  killed  in  an  automobile  accident  in  2005. 
We  believe  that  Nate  is  looking  down  and  smiling  at  the 
good that has come out of the tragedy.

God has given us His direction and we thank you for being 
a  part  of  it.  We  wish  you  and  your  family  a  blessed 
Christmas and a happy, healthy New Year.

          Gary and Pam Schroeder, Nate’s Toy Box  

To Everyone,
Thank  you  so  much  for  your  prayers,  support  and 
kindness  during  the  numbers  challenges  following 
my  surgery.  I  appreciate  the  cards  and  positive 
uplifting messages. This card is very late, but given 
with much appreciation.
Thanks you again for your thoughts a nd prayers,

Fondly, Donna Jebens

MUCH APPRECIATION TO SO MANY
So  many  persons  of  Hope  have  been  sharing  their 
abilities  taking  care  of  our  church  and  being 
involved in our services and are rarely noticed. 

Thank you to:
All of the youth who participate in our 

worship services as acolytes, readers, basket 
carriers, children’s programs, and more.

Chuck Hasdorff who has replaced all of the 
lights in the Fellowship Hall with LED lights.

Dennis Collins and his friend Chuck for 
shortening the closet door in the Fellowship Hall so 
it opens completely.

Ron Thatcher for creating the beautiful 
Christmas Eve bulletin cover.

Nan Davis who repairs everything wood at 
Hope.

All of the men who have tirelessly helped 
with the 
new digital 
electronic 
sign. 

It is nearly 
ready. 

Let Hope’s 
sign shine 
with light!

Thank You
Thank  you  to  all  of  you  who  contributed  to  and 
facilitated the purchasing of the generous gifts you 
gave  me  for  Christmas.  I  am  excited  to  be  able  to 
use my new ipad for worship and for reading books 
during my upcoming vacation, and I will use my new 
apple watch to keep track of my fitness goals in the 
new  year.  You  all  are  so  amazing,  loving,  and 
generous, and I am incredibly thankful for you. – 

Pastor Christie 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MORE HOPE NEWS
JOYFUL JANUARY BIRTHDAYS
2 Bonnie Leonhardt 19. Alita Simpson

Regina Wendel 22  Mary Beth Taylor
3 Cooper Krieg 26  Debbie Schrader
4 Jacob Darnell 27  Kyla Darnell
8 Samantha Burkhart 30  Kurt Glardon
10 Connie Terbrueggen 
11 Erica Leppert

Joseph Sheppard
Erica Leppert

17 Paula Lundy
Cora Leppert

Free Chair w/ Pillows & Ottoman
The chair is like new and can be 
delivered to your home. If 
interested, contact James 
Mercier at (937-475-6691)

VOCE PERFORMS WINTER CONCERT
On  December  15,  several  of  our  Praise  Band 
members  shared  their  musical  talents  in  the 
Harrison  Community  Choir  called  VOCE  which 

presented  “Twas  the  Night  Before  Christmas.” 
Those involved were  Ray Davis, Pastor Christie, Phil 
Hollingsworth, Lucinda Hardin, and Heather 
Minneman with Karen Schweinfest directing. 

Hope  was  fortunate  to  have  other  members  of 
VOCE  sing  with  our  Praise  Band   for  the  Christmas 
Eve  service.  We  are  so  grateful  to  Charlie Bohl, 
Dave Ludwick, Josh Campbell and Karen Kilgo, for 
sharing their voices!

ATTENTION: NEWS ALERT!
On  December  15  under  the  supervision  and 
direction  of  our  Chris  Ed  Chair,  Eric Leppert,  the 
children  of  Hope  told  the  beautiful  Christmas  story 
in news reporter format.

In  singing  “Go  Tell  It  on 
the  Mountain”  they 
remind us it is our duty in 
life  to  share  the  good 
news  of  Jesus’s  birth  
with everyone.

Our grateful thanks to the children and Erica for this 
delightful Christmas program!

(Thank you to Lucinda Hardin for these pictures.)

A PRAYER FOR PRESIDENT’S DAY
Lord of heaven and earth, we offer you our deepest 
gratitude  for  this  country  and  the 
freedom  to  worship  you.  Stir  up  a 
sense of  stewardship so we all  may 
care  for  our  nation  and  each 
inhabitant of it.  
 

We  pray  especially  for  our  leaders, 
that  you  will  bless  them  with 
wisdom  and  humility.  Prompt 
everyone  in  positions  of  authority  to  pursue 
righteousness, justice and the welfare of all. 
 

Remind  us  of  the  psalmist’s  teaching:  “Happy is the 
nation whose God is the Lord”  (Psalm  33:12,  NRSV). 
May  that  promise  be  fulfilled  “from  sea  to  shining 
sea.” Amen. Church Art Pro
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SON MINISTRIES
The  food  pantry  was  closed  2 
weeks in December for the holidays. 
During  January  SON  is  not 
requesting donations of .any item in 
particular  since  several  community  groups  
sponsored food drives for them in December.
In the Narthex bins at Hope marked SON, we collect food 
and personal care items plus paper grocery and plastic 
bags for distribution.

WHOO
What  an  enjoyable  evening  on  December  4th  when 
17  women  gathered  to  celebrate  the  season  with 

delicious  food,  fellowship   and  lots  of 
hilarity!  Thank you to Kathy Mushaben  for 
preparing  the  yummy  ham  and  all  who 
brought savory sides and luscious desserts 
to  compliment  the  meat.  After  the  meal, 

Linda McBride  prepared  and  led  those  attending  in 
some  Christmas  games  that  Becky Lister  had 
chosen which caused gales of laughter.  The women 

also took home some wonderful  new ornaments for 
their Christmas trees.

Thank you to Alita Simpson  for  handling  the  lovely 
fragrant  evergreen  wreath  and  table  centerpiece 
fundraiser  for  WHOO.  Money  was  raised  to  help 
support the group’s charitable projects for 2025.
The  next  meeting  is  scheduled  for  January  23rd  at 
6  pm  in  the  FellowshipHall.  Just  bring  a  light  meal 
for  yourself  and  join  in  the  women’s  activities  and 
their friendship.

Thank you  to Meghan Freland for  managing  this 
picture of all of the women who attended. 😊

HOPE MEN'S FELLOWSHIP LUNCH
The next gathering of the HOPE MEN'S FELLOWSHIP 
LUNCH  will  be  at  the  Red  Squirrel 
restaurant  on  Monday,  January  27, 
at  12:00  noon.  This  is  the  Hope 
men's  group  that  gathers  once 
each  month  to  foster  fellowship,  conversation  and 
good food.
M o r e  d e t a i l s :    D a v e M c B r i d e ; 
 DMcincy@outlook.com;  513-316-4004

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2025!
As  you  may  know,  November  16  was  our 

Thanksgiving  distribution  –  232  families 
served  and  December  14  was  our 
Christmas  distribution  –  308  families 
served.  There  were  about  60 volunteers 

plus the Colerain basketball and baseball teams that 
added their strength to these events!
Your hats and gloves for Carol’s Tree were great!
We  are  most  grateful  for  food  drives  from  St.  Paul 
Community of Faith, North College Hill Middle School 
and  the  Colerain  Township  Police  and  Community.  
These help immensely and allow us to help so many 
families via our neighboring pantries too!
Our  homeless  clients  get  a  special  bag  with  a 
blanket,  hat/gloves,  socks,  small  toiletries,  can 
opener,  snacks,  and  what  food  they  can  manage.  
Please pray for them this winter!
Thank  you  for  your  most  generous  donations  for 
SON. Jo Dossenback

GET CONNECTED TO HOPE!
Ever  want  more  information  about  what  is 
happening  at  Hope?  There  are  many  ways  to  get 
connected  to  Hope’s  activities.  Check  us  out  on 
F a c e b o o k  h t t p s : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /
hopeonbluerock  -  and  be  sure  to  like  us  and  check 
in! Also check Hope’s website regularly 
https://www.hopeonbluerock.org  for 
information  on  events,  ways  to  make 
donations,  a  handy  up-to-date  Google  calendar, 
photo albums, and much more!

Pastor Christie

MEMORIES ARE TIMELESS TREASURES 
OF THE HEART.  CHERISH THEM. 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HOPE DIRECTORY APP
FOR YOUR COMPUTER OR PHONE Directions 
are  on  the  church  counter  or  check  for 
Instant Church Directory. 
*Changes are continuously made. New 
pictures are requested. If you have changed 
your email address, you will need to re-enroll. It will not 
recognize the new email address for confidentiality 
purposes. 
Please contact Jerry Ivins for any changes.

KROGER REWARDS PROGRAM
 1.Visit KrogerCommunityRewards.com

 

  2.  Sign  in  to  your  online  account, 
or create an account.

  3. Find and select Hope Lutheran 
and click “Enroll.”
Hope’s  5  digit  number  is  80286. 

Please join today!

HOPE’S CONTRIBUTION INFORMATION
To donate to Hope: Checks  may  be  mailed  to  4695  Blue 
Rock Road,  Cincinnati, OH 45247 or brought to church.
 

Digital donations may be submitted at
www.hopeonbluerock.org  Click on “Giving” and then click 
on  “Online  Giving”  and  choose  how you  wish  to  donate  - 
either  by  ChurchTrac  or  PayPal.  For  questions  email  Ron 
Long at finance@hopeonbluerock.org

YELLOW BRICK ROAD CHILD CARE
We are proud of Kayla 
Wiley’s 2 Star award rating 
for her child care facility!

Need  ch i l dca re?  Ca l l 
513-601-2596  or  send  an 
email to the address below:

yellowbrickroadchildcare@gmail.com

PRAYER CHAIN INSTRUCTIONS
To  submit  a  prayer  chain  request:   Complete  this 
online  form  https://www.hopeonbluerock.org/prayer-
requests/, or send an email to prayer@hopeonbluerock.org, 
o r  c a l l  P a s t o r  Ch r i s t i e 
317-828-5949 (cell) 
513-923-3370 (church office) 

Interested  in  receiving  prayer 
chain emails? 
Email  prayer@hopeonbluerock.org  with  your  contact 
information, and we will get you added to the list. 

DON’T FORGET OUR NARTHEX BINS! 
-Used toothbrushes, empty toothpaste tubes and 
floss containers for UC Blue Dental Program
-Food and personal care donations for SON Ministries 
-Pop tabs for Ronald McDonald House 
-Religious materials for Love Packages 
-Pill bottles that are cleaned and 
without labels for Matthew 25
-Eye glasses for the Lyon’s Club
-New or gently used Books for Side-
by-Side Ministry
-Men’s & Women’s Clothing for Franciscan Sisters of the 
Poor
Also paper and cardboard (clean and not greasy or 
wet)in blue recycle bin
Drink can and bottles (empty and rinsed) in the green 
bin in the Fellowship Hall
Adult and children’s books in the Book Nook

LUTHERAN DISASTER RELIEF
Lutheran  Disaster  Response  is  on  the  ground, 

serving  communities  that  have 
been  devastated  by  Hurricanes 
Helene  &  Milton.  100%  of 
donat ions  des ignated  as 
"Hurricane  Relief"  will  go  to 
communities  that  have  been 
heavily  impacted  by  these 

storms. To donate, scan the QR Code in the graphic 
or visit community.elca.org/hurricane-relief

SOME HUMOR FOR YOU
What do you call a sarcastic duck?

A wise quacker
What do a doctor and a hot day have in 
common?

A lot of degrees
Why did the singer perform on the airplane?

Because she wanted her career to take off
Why did the man bring a ladder to church?

Because he heard they were going to lift 
God’s name on high.

What is Jesus favorite Beatles song?
Hey Jude!

Re j o ice in H o p e . Be p a ti e nt in 
tribulation. Be constant in prayer. 
	 	 	 Romans 12:12 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HOPE’S BOTTOM LINE 

November 2024
General Fund
Total MONTH YTD
Beginning Balance $  31,003.70 $     3,462.44
Revenues $  13,085.06 $ 241,099.28
Expenses $  18,661.34  $   235,414.34
Transfers In $         36.00  $  74,824.56
Transfers Out $           0.00 $   58,508.52
Ending Balance $  25,463.42 $.  25,463.42
Memorial Fund 
Beginning Balance         $ 47,910.94 $   6,033.78
Transfers In $ 0.        .00 $ 53,900.00
Interest Income $            .38 $          1.54
Transfers Out $          0.00 $ 12,024.00
Ending Balance $ 47,911.32 $ 47,910.32
Wilma Hoffman Fund
Beginning Balance $   1,649.93 $    2,006.93
Deposit $          0.00 $           0.00
Interest Income $          2.95 $         37.43
Disbursements $          0.00 $       391.48
Ending Balance $   1,652.88 $    1,652.88
Mission Building Fund
Beginning Balance $    9,160.85 $     4,400.43
Transfers In $           0.00 $     4,608.52
Interest Income $        16.35 $        167.90
Disbursements $           0.00 $            0.00
Ending Balance $    9,176.85 $     9,176.85 
9,176.8560.50

 Capital One CD
Beginning Balance $           0.00 $    54,772.85
Deposit $           0.00 $             0.00
Interest Income $           0.00 $       1530.80
Disbursements $           0.00 $    56,303.04
Ending Balance $           0.00 $             0.00	            
	 Chris Arany, Treasurer

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS
December 12, 2024 
Ron Long, Financial Secretary: YBRCC is renting an 
extra room for a couple of weeks. Hope received a 
generous  gift  of  $28,200  in  December.  He  will 
discuss  with  Pastor  regarding  potential  use  of 
these funds.
✦Chris Arany, Treasurer:  Since  Quick  Book  (  our 
accounting  software)  is  going  to  charge  monthly 
for  its  use,  Pastor and Jerry Ivins  will  check  into 
accounting  options  with  ChurchTrac  which  keeps 
our membership roll. 
✦Lana Albright, Spiritual Life: %  Hope  members 
were removed for either transferring, inactivity, or 

death.
✦Joy Ivins, Worship/Music: Help  is  needed  after 
the  December  29th  service  to  take  down  the 
Christmas decorations.
✦Erica Leppert, Christian Education:  The  youth 
have  prepared  a  Christmas  performance  on 
December 22 during the Children’s Message.
✦Ron Long, Generosity:  The  committee  continues 
to meet with the consultant.
✦Carmen Hasdorff, Property: Damage to the septic 
system  is  covered  under  our  insurance  with  the 
roof  damage.  All  lights  in  the  Fellowship  Hall  are 
now LED.
✦Karen Schweinfest, Fellowship:  There  was  an 
Advent event and for the December 29th worship. 
✦Jerry Ivins, Digital Ministry: The electronic sign. Is 
still a work in progress.
✦Pastor Christie: Pastor thanked Mike Schweinfest 
for  stepping  up  as  president  when  Sue Millard 
became ill.
✦Pr. Christie will be on vacation January 1-January 
8th and has scheduled a supply pastor.
✦Mike Schweinfest, Interim President:  Annual 
reports are due January 9. 
✦The new officers  will  be installed on January 12, 
2025.
The next council meeting is January 9, 2024.
✦The  meeting  was  adjourned  with  the  Lord’s 
Prayer.
From the minutes of Alita Simpson, Council Secretary

ARTICLES FOR THE FEBRUARY ISSUE OF THE 
HOPE HERALD ARE REQUESTED BY 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 19TH .
ARTICLES MAY BE EMAILED TO

        joyceivins@icloud.com or anytime before that date. 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January 2024

Hope Calendar

December 2023
S M T W T F S

1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16
17 18 19 20 21 22 23
24 25 26 27 28 29 30
31

January 2024
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6
7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
28 29 30 31

February 2024
S M T W T F S

1 2 3
4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
31

Pastor on Vacation
10:00 AM Worship & Brunch

1

SON Ministries closed
6:00 PM Praise Band

2 3

10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

4

1:00 PM NO Bible Study

5

7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

6

7
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

8
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

9
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

10
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:00 PM Worship Committee
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

11
1:00 PM Bible Study

12
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

13

14
Council installation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

15
SON Ministries closed

5:00 PM Pastor's Office 
hours
6:00 PM Praise Band

16 17
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

18
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
12:00 PM Griefshare Meet-
ing
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
7:00 PM Council Meeting 
Zoom

19
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

20

21
Blessing of the Pajamas

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream
11:00 AM Confirmation 
Class

22
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

23 24
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

25
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
6:00 PM WHOO Women

26
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

27
9:00 AM Strategic Planning 
Meeting

28
10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

29
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:00 PM Griefshare Support 
Group
6:00 PM Praise Band

30 31
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GMC

1
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

2
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

3

31
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship & Brunch

1

SON Ministries closed
6:00 PM Praise Band

2 3

10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

4

1:00 PM NO Bible Study

5

7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

6

7
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

8
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

9
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

10
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:00 PM Worship Committee
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

11
1:00 PM Bible Study

12
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

13

14
Council installation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

15
SON Ministries closed

5:00 PM Pastor's Office 
hours
6:00 PM Praise Band

16 17
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

18
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
12:00 PM Griefshare Meet-
ing
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
7:00 PM Council Meeting 
Zoom

19
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

20

21
Blessing of the Pajamas

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream
11:00 AM Confirmation 
Class

22
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

23 24
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

25
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
6:00 PM WHOO Women

26
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

27
9:00 AM Strategic Planning 
Meeting

28
10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

29
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:00 PM Griefshare Support 
Group
6:00 PM Praise Band

30 31
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GMC

1
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

2
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

3

31
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship & Brunch

1

SON Ministries closed
6:00 PM Praise Band

2 3

10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

4

1:00 PM NO Bible Study

5

7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

6

7
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

8
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

9
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

10
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:00 PM Worship Committee
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

11
1:00 PM Bible Study

12
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

13

14
Council installation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

15
SON Ministries closed

5:00 PM Pastor's Office 
hours
6:00 PM Praise Band

16 17
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

18
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
12:00 PM Griefshare Meet-
ing
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
7:00 PM Council Meeting 
Zoom

19
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

20

21
Blessing of the Pajamas

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream
11:00 AM Confirmation 
Class

22
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

23 24
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

25
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
6:00 PM WHOO Women

26
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

27
9:00 AM Strategic Planning 
Meeting

28
10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

29
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:00 PM Griefshare Support 
Group
6:00 PM Praise Band

30 31
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GMC

1
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

2
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

3

31
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship & Brunch

1

SON Ministries closed
6:00 PM Praise Band

2 3

10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

4

1:00 PM NO Bible Study

5

7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

6

7
Pastor on Vacation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

8
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

9
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

10
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:00 PM Worship Committee
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

11
1:00 PM Bible Study

12
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

13

14
Council installation

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

15
SON Ministries closed

5:00 PM Pastor's Office 
hours
6:00 PM Praise Band

16 17
10:00 AM SON @ GUMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

18
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
12:00 PM Griefshare Meet-
ing
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
7:00 PM Council Meeting 
Zoom

19
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

20

21
Blessing of the Pajamas

10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream
11:00 AM Confirmation 
Class

22
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
6:00 PM Praise Band

23 24
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GUMC

25
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
1:00 PM Bible Study (virtual 
& in-person)
6:00 PM WHOO Women

26
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

27
9:00 AM Strategic Planning 
Meeting

28
10:00 AM Worship: In-Per-
son & Livestream

29
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:00 PM Griefshare Support 
Group
6:00 PM Praise Band

30 31
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours
10:00 AM SON @ GMC
4:30 PM SON @ GMC

1
10:00 AM Pastor's Office 
Hours

2
7:00 AM Pastor's Day Off

3
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OUR MISSION
We are anchored in faith and saved by God’s grace. Led by the Holy Spirit, it is 
our purpose to invite all to know hope, love, and peace through Jesus Christ.
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